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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Subject: RO454_Chevron_Center_St
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Thu 4/4/2013 10:39 AM
End: Thu 4/4/2013 10:39 AM
Duration: 0 hours

Return a VM from 441 on Monday April 1, to Pamela with non-defined questions on this site. 
 
Pamela has been reading documents on Geotracker and is aware of ongoing discussion with Chevron regarding the site.  
She is developing a community garden on one of the recently acquired parcels by Chevron and imported 14 yds of mulch 
and soil and is in the process of growing vegetables in raised beds and raising chickens.  A fencing contractor came out 
the other day with instructions to tear down old fencing and put up a fence around the full three parcels, and she is in 
communications with Chevron real estate currently (Leslie Tattoo – sp?).  I let her know that Chevron tested for surface 
contamination on all three parcels and found lead and PCBs on the recently purchased parcels (and some on the old 
service station parcel).  She may not have seen the report, but let her know it’s on Geotracker (and ACEH website).  She 
is aware of potential for lead, and understands chicken droppings are beneficial, and why they imported mulch and soil.  
Also should be a protection against PCBs, an oily coolant formed by high temp and pressure situations. 


